
From: Adams, Chaney
To: Shoko Yanagawa <shoko.yanagawa@fci-ny.com>
CC: Godfrey, Rob <RobGodfrey@gov.sc.gov>

Date: 12/6/2016 10:57:36 AM
Subject: Fuji TV: Interview request for Gov. Haley

Shoko,
 
Thank you for reaching out, unfortunately the governor does not have any availability at this time.
 
However, please feel free to stay in touch and let us know when we can be a resource.
 
Thanks,
 
Chaney
 
From: Shoko Yanagawa [mailto:shoko.yanagawa@fci-ny.com] 

Sent: Tuesday, December 06, 2016 10:52 AM

To: Adams, Chaney

Subject: Fuji TV: Interview request for Gov. Haley
 
Dear Ms. Adams,
 
This is Shoko Yanagawa with New York Bureau of Fuji TV, Japanese news.
 
As per the announcement made by the President-elect Trump last month to nominate Gov. Haley as UN 
Ambassador to the United Nations, we are very much interested in interviewing Gov. Haley upon her 
assignment to the position.
 
Would she be available for an interview?
 
I appreciate if you could let me know who I should be contacting if your office is not appropriate channel for 
this request.
 
Thank you very much for your time and attention on this matter.
 
Sincerely,
Shoko
 
 
--
Shoko Yanagawa
Fuji TV New York
150 East 52nd Street, 34th Floor
New York, NY 10022
Office: +1-212-702-0488
Mobile: +1-646-630-5050
Email: shoko.yanagawa@fci-ny.com
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